                            CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX
                               General Membership Meeting

                                       September 13, 2016

General Membership Meeting
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm.   There were 12 Board/Director members and 3 members at large present.  There were no changes to minutes of the August meeting.  Motion made by Director Mike Cannella and seconded by Director Dick Kosnick.  No discussion – all voted for and passed the minutes.
Old Business
Bids for the two bathrooms have been presented to Park County Recreation Board and Shoshone Recreation Board. There was some discussion regarding the need for the bathrooms – eventually all but Range Safety Officer Greek Stroh agreed that the redo of the Skeet bathroom and addition to the NRA building for bathrooms ADA compliant was needed.  President Otis Smith called the electric gate company and will meet with them before the October meeting.  The gun raffle brought in $11,660.00 – after payment of gun and tickets the club netted $8500.00 to be put towards the gate. Jim Decker won the gun.
New Business
President Otis Smith thanked Youth Director Tiger McNeil and the 4H shooters for loading the Skeet and Trap houses prior to the BBHC Shoot.  President Otis Smith accepted the resignation of Director Dick Kosnick – he is moving to Az.  A nomination was made by President Otis Smith to vote Ray Halperin in as new Pistol/Rifle Director.  Director Dick Kosnick made a motion to accept Ray Halperin and Secretary Katie Brass seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  President Otis Smith got a bid for $1055.00 to spray insulate the Plinking Range and 5 Stand covers.  The Range fund will pay for it.  A motion was made by Youth Director Tiger McNeil and seconded by Vice President Jerry Stroh. All voted in favor except Range Safety Officer Greek Stroh.  President Otis Smith stated that the increase to 25% does not need to go before the General Membership according to the new Bylaws so a motion  was made by Secretary Katie Brass and seconded by Director Dave Ruhl – all voted in favor. Vice President Jerry Stroh would like the rest of road into the complex oiled.  Will be looked into.
Venue Managers Report
Treasurer Mike Schnell (absent) turned in $9048.65 and threw 27,550 birds in the month of August.  Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that 14 Wyoming 4 H shooters – 7 from Park County went to Raton, N.M. For gun shoot. There will be 10-15 State SETP  shooters on Saturday – shooting all shotgun venues. Skeet Manager Dave Ruhl stated that on October 1 Marty Romero will be taking over as Skeet Venue Manager – Dave Ruhl will be opening on Wednesday's only and both will do components.  No other Venue Manager reports.  No Secretary report.

Motion to adjourn made by Director Dick Kosnick and seconded by Director Mike Cannella.  Adjourned at 6:35 pm.
Respectfully Submitted by:
Otis Smith – President                                  Katie Brass-Secretary
